

29 November 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

CHRISTMAS FAIR – FRIDAY 9 DECEMBER 2022

We know all too well how excited our students get in the run up to Christmas and it is for that reason our newly appointed members of the School Council have decided to host our very first Christmas Fair for our students to enjoy the festivities and to show that school is not just about sitting in a classroom but having fun with friends.

As this is a completely new concept and to ensure that we make this day a huge success for our students, we are asking parents, family and/or friends for any of the following to help boost our raffle, tombola and to stock our stalls: -

- raffle prizes ie gift vouchers, experience vouchers or anything that could be used as a prize
- unopened/unused toiletries
- bottles of fizzy drinks
- sweets/chocolates
- toys/CDs/DVDs/books
- bric-a-brac (not electrical goods please)
- cakes/mince pies
- wrapping paper

We really hope that this is the first of many events we can host for our students' enjoyment and we know that without donations from everyone (including our wonderful staff who have already been contributing to this) this will not be able to take place so please, please, please have a look around for those unwanted gifts hiding in cupboards as we would gladly and gratefully receive them. Please also think of us the next time you go shopping and just put something extra into your basket to donate as if every student (and member of staff) donated at least one thing, our students could all enjoy a great afternoon.

On the day there will be a range of food, crafts, games and stalls which students will be able to enjoy as well as have the opportunity to purchase small gifts and win prizes. We are inviting parents onto site from 3:15pm-**5pm** to celebrate and join in with the festivities.

The newly formed School Council have decided that all of the money raised will be used for a fun event for students to enjoy in the Spring term.

Please help us help our students enjoy this fun packed afternoon and make it a roaring success. We ask that donations are brought in by Wednesday 7 December to the Key Stage Office.

On behalf of our wonderful School Council, I sincerely thank you in advance and look forward to reporting on what we hope to be a fabulous afternoon.

Yours faithfully

Mrs Cooper HEAD OF Y10/EXTENDED LEADERSHIP TEAM

www.ktc-tkat.org

020 8300 7112 Tel: Fax:

020 8300 5619 Email: admin@kemnal-tkat.org

